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00:02.14

BRIAN

Michael welcome to the show I was so glad you're here. So everybody we're giggling a
little bit because I have known Michael for.

00:09.51

Mikhael Tara Garver

Hi Brian.

00:18.66

BRIAN

How many years twenty Six Twenty five something like that years yeah so they like
that right don't tell it right right? And when we first met. Yeah, yeah, yeah, and so
I know Michael is micy but you should never call her that in the real world because
unless you know her already. So I want to make sure if you have to have her respect.
You'll call her Michael.

00:19.19

Mikhael Tara Garver

Something like that. Yeah, like 25 years It's true. That's true. Yep yep, um.

00:35.70

BRIAN

Also she has the most approachable person in the world. So as I say that it feels
weird like never call her mikey. But um I want to welcome you to the show. Yes, yeah,
have you see her on the street. Um, but I'm so excited that you're here. Um ah, mikey
and I have been separated for a while because she's been working on shows and been
around and so I'm part of the reason that. Ah.

00:36.45

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Um.

00:41.65

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um I will throw things. Um.

00:53.88

BRIAN

Instigated this podcast episode is that we finally got to catch up and I got to
really hear about the work that she's been doing most recently and to get us started
for the uninitiated. Can you define for us. What is immersive theater and is that
even the word you use when you're describing it.

01:09.40

Mikhael Tara Garver

So I you are asking such an exciting question because I nerd out about this question.
Um I This is gonna sound bad. It's not because I don't love theater. It's not because
I don't actually teach theater I've stayed away from the word theater for a while.
Um, so.

01:11.56

BRIAN

You Yes, good.

01:26.24

Mikhael Tara Garver

1 of the reasons is is that we have so many ah preconceptions with theater right?
like I sit here you sit there, you you stand there. You do a thing I stand here sit
here I clap we're on a podcast and I'm just making faces and hands. But you know
there's a distance between us I clap the lights come up I leave and. That's actually
not what theater was at its core theater came from being around a campfire theater
like it was an incredible revolution when we put things on stage and really we put
things on stage because there were Kings and queens and they wanted them on stage
right? Theater used to be fundamentally immersive that is what is.

01:57.45
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BRIAN

Oh.

02:04.80

Mikhael Tara Garver

Radical about it. That's what's revolutionary about it. But as we've created better 2
dimensional forms right? like television I'm obsessed with television I'm not a big
movie person I'll be honest, but like I think television is fascinating cause it does
the opposite of what immersive does which is its. An Incredible 2 dimensional story
for a duration of time so you get close to the characters. So you. There's the same
outcome I think or similar outcome. You get really close to these characters because
you you get to spend a long time with them right? Um, with immersive. Yeah.

02:27.53

BRIAN

Ah.

02:34.45

BRIAN

Meaning and when you're saying that you're saying because just so I'm clear when
you're saying you just spent a long time with them. You're not saying because it's an
hourlong show and it's an hour you're saying because there's a serialized experience
watching a television show so you like I will say like when I watched breaking bad
this is gonna sound weird I Remember when the show ended I was like but that's my
family now breaking bad is my family like.

02:46.30

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, yep, yeah, no, no I fully will admit I while moving into my new home that I'm in
I just have gilmore girls on to just keep me company because they're my family.

02:53.56

BRIAN

Yeah.

03:03.91
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Mikhael Tara Garver

And and I'm pretty sure sometimes I live in stars Hollow I Also think Podcasts have
started to do that for me in a very different way right? like I Really I mean I'm
interested in how podcasts connect to immersive and I'll get back tomersive but I
actually think they're a part of that world. Um or candy and.

03:18.36

BRIAN

But wait so I can software second so what? so that So that little piece so we can
just pick this up that little piece of magic around feeling like we are connected in
that way to those characters is a little bit of where we're where you're going with
this I Want to make sure I underline that before you go forward.

03:23.47

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah.

03:31.32

Mikhael Tara Garver

So yeah, so where I'm going is every form every media does something that it does
really exceptionally well to allow us to feel the most human right? like that's why
all of this is true. We want.

03:45.90

BRIAN

Um.

03:47.97

Mikhael Tara Garver

We as human beings need to get reflected back to us that we are human and that we
have shared experiences fundamentally full stop right? Like maybe some people connect
to that in visual art. Maybe some people connect to that. Um through a piece of
music. All of those things are true. Um on a solitary way, but there are certain.

03:53.63

BRIAN
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Yeah, yeah.

04:07.52

Mikhael Tara Garver

Collective experiences that we try to have together in art right? And so I believe
watching television now is a collective experience in that you and I you said
breaking bad I knew what you meant we have our like our bodies move like right? do I
think it's the same thing as theater. No. What I'm saying is it is 1 thing that does
that really well it would be really hard for me to be like hey Brian there's gonna be
this live production. You're gonna come back to it at 7 even p m every week and
you're gonna show up for an hour every week you're gonna do that or i' but.

04:41.98

BRIAN

Ah.

04:44.70

Mikhael Tara Garver

What I would say we did at star cruiser which we'll get to is we kind of had binge
immersive like you stay there for two days and 2 nights and so there's this deeper
immersion that gets to happen so going back right? point being I think we're trying
to. We're trying to just get human again like that's the thing.

05:02.46

BRIAN

Isnt it.

05:03.51

Mikhael Tara Garver

Full stop my craft as I think about it is immersive storytelling and that has meant
um and and there are incredible people doing immersive who are digital immersive ah
kind of installation artists right? or like the Mango Tor

05:17.92

BRIAN
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What does that mean? what's a digital installation immerse I have no idea what that
even means right? I've been early. Yes.

05:23.90

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah, thiss a lot of words. Okay, so like there's this Van Gogh thing touring around
right? like now they're gonna make the free to think right? like ah I I fully say and
I get phone calls because I've been doing immersive for so long like hey would you
might like to make this experience that has digital and I'm like I can I've done it
right? But here are the best people to do it.

05:40.63

BRIAN

Here. Okay.

05:42.44

Mikhael Tara Garver

Right? Like our craft is vast and also I believe those tools can be used in the work
that I do but that is not the product. So like there may be a room you walk into in
something that I want to create that uses the tools of immersive digital projection.
But that's not It's the verb. Not the Noun for my work.

06:01.14

BRIAN

Right? So what I'm hearing you say so I did the I went into the Van goh thing and for
those of you haven't been yet. It is very like you walk into a room. There's
projections all around you the projections on the floor. It's and they say there is
something out of body and in body about it. It isn't storytelling I don't feel like
that I felt like I'm.

06:16.38

Mikhael Tara Garver

No, it's not yeah yeah, and I think there's some really interesting work though
happening around it with community building where um, there's a gentleman in North
Carolina and I'm I'm blank I'm going to remember I think it's in I'm Goingnna
remember the name of the theater. Um.
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06:17.75

BRIAN

Yeah, but which is what you think you're kind of getting to.

06:33.59

Mikhael Tara Garver

But I've been meeting with these like massive performing art centers recently because
they're like how do we do immersive you know for 20 years they were like that crazy
thing you do Michael I know you came up in theater but like what are you doing over
there. Um, and and this is a ah main center in North Carolina and during.

06:43.55

BRIAN

But yeah.

06:51.56

Mikhael Tara Garver

Covid which was when everyone started calling me to be like how do we pivot? Um, he
programmed Van Gogh but did it so beautifully where he connected with community
makers and so the funding for the van gogh immersive experience which was created to
have social distancing. Also they could do this in North Carolina they could do this
in Los Angeles this is the kind of work I've done before he then commissioned a ton
of artists in the North Carolina area to create their interpretation of Van Gogh and
so when you walked through and when you went outside there were these kind of
interpretations of the thing to me.

07:20.68

BRIAN

Him.

07:26.84

BRIAN

Okay.

07:30.62
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Mikhael Tara Garver

That's the next step right? That's like that's still not storytelling but that's
community building in an immersive way. It's saying we're all. Yeah yep, and and it's
and it does the word that I use when I talk about my thing which is it does.

07:32.53

BRIAN

Right? right? because you're engaging the community in this piece Essentially right
right.

07:47.43

Mikhael Tara Garver

So this word so one of my good friends. Jeffrey Jackson Scott um, who you need to
meet and I can't believe you have it and he lives here and comes from theater and is
just brilliant. He years ago would get hired to do like community engagement at
theaters right? like that's my weird fate noise. Um my weird voice around theaters
being.

08:06.12

BRIAN

Um, yeah, yeah.

08:07.27

Mikhael Tara Garver

In theater theatras right? um and he started changing the language to say like I'm
not interested as a black man and being like the person who goes and calls up Harlem
when you do your show for community engagement I'm interested in community
involvement.

08:19.96

BRIAN

Oh.

08:26.10

Mikhael Tara Garver
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And so he used to shifted to the word involvement engagement means like but we're
we're we're meeting once right involvement means we are involved. We are a part of it
and so I always give him credit for that kind of shift because that also.

08:29.62

BRIAN

Um, yes, ah yeah.

08:42.81

Mikhael Tara Garver

A part so there's a part of my work over the years if you look back at it like I did
a project with river la last year where how we build it and the involvement in 90
plus latinx indigenous brown black queer stories and the involvement of making that
was as much a part. What made it immersive in my opinion that it had multiple stories
but that's a whole other piece of what I do and now I found on a tangent.

09:04.50

BRIAN

Um, but that sounds what that sounds like what I'm 1 take away from that piece though
is we haven't gotten to the definition yet I don't think but I think that what you've
gotten here is this idea of the immersive is.

09:13.27

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, no.

09:17.40

BRIAN

I'm going to call this performance for a second to help us the performance of the way
that we the uninitiated person who's going to this and experiences it. That's part of
the immersion and then you're also saying and there's also the opportunity for the
immersion to be how it is created how we engage with the community and then at that
point you're like and that is when it's really like that's when it really gets
exciting for you is when it gets to have that double dose of impact. Yeah.

09:17.90
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Mikhael Tara Garver

Mother.

09:34.74

Mikhael Tara Garver

It's sticky. Yeah yeah, so I would say this So now I'll get I'll get really clinical
immersive. You said it exactly right? which is that I think the first fundamental
thing I am interested in is the audience as the core character and that doesn't mean.

09:36.62

BRIAN

Yeah, great.

09:52.66

Mikhael Tara Garver

Each individual I'm well it could be right? Some people look at immersive and they
talk about like a Vr experience because it feels like you're inside a video game
right? and or or inside in a solo thing. So I think fundamentally in all the ways
that immersive talks about you. The audience are a. Are inside of the experience and
so it's less about what is being done in my opinion that word it is more about you.
The audience. So right? like so I can be I can have an and the problem with that is
That's why you get people being like this is an emossive car. They're right.

10:13.40

BRIAN

Have the have.

10:19.75

BRIAN

Got it.

10:32.12

Mikhael Tara Garver

And if you listen to commercials Now you're going to watch every commercial that be
like we're doing immersive dining which they are right or like this diner immerses
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you in bloop right? Which really just means like you're eating right? So like the the
word has become overused.

10:37.99

BRIAN

Um, right right? Yeah yeah, right.

10:50.14

Mikhael Tara Garver

But I actually don't want to give up on it I Just don't think it tells us everything
it tells us where you sit right? So as opposed to theater you sit like where again I
go back to the core of theater was immersive. We've lost that we've in in Western
culture. We.

10:50.46

BRIAN

And.

10:59.36

BRIAN

Ah.

11:02.59

BRIAN

Right.

11:07.79

Mikhael Tara Garver

Fully identify it with like there's a stage I said here and in fact, when you say
immersive theater. The reason I don't say it is people are like please know they're
going to make me do something.

11:08.81

BRIAN
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Right.

11:14.18

BRIAN

Yo because that's that's what we all think what we think immersive theater is is some
actor is going to be very presentational and come up to me and force me to engage
with them in some way that makes me feel uncomfortable or maybe you're somebody who's
totally game and you're like willing to go into it but usually not usually feel like.

11:22.40

Mikhael Tara Garver

Ah, of ah.

11:26.66

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, know you.

11:32.39

BRIAN

I'm being engaged in something which I don't feel safe in and suddenly everyone's
going to be watching me and so what you're saying is immersive, not theater immersive
I'm excuse that word for now at its best. Yeah, yeah, yeah, yeah, immersive at its
best is centering the experience of what we might call the audience member.

11:33.49

Mikhael Tara Garver

Agreed.

11:40.61

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah, let's talk about immerse. Let's start with immersive.

11:47.68

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Correct and I agree.

11:49.75

BRIAN

And the word audience have to let go? Yeah, let go of the word audience meaning I'm
sitting in a chair looking at a stage but the person who's not 1 of the performers.
Not one of the people who's putting this thing together.

11:57.11

Mikhael Tara Garver

1 of the so I again this I wouldn't use in normal world worlds but I'll use it here I
talk about everything that is a part of making it immersive as an articulator right?
like it's all articulating the thing and you are you as the kind of audience member
or audience.

12:07.26

BRIAN

And.

12:16.44

Mikhael Tara Garver

It's more than and and also going back for a second I think it's important just like
in any sort of in any sort of experience I think it's important for us to hold on to
the fact that like we all hold assumptions with certain language. We assumptions with
the word theater and we hold assumptions with the word immersive theater right? like.
That feeling that you have I have the same one and I'm in the field right? like
because no, in fact I traveled around the world seeing immersive work and I will say
that that often is the case because we don't have the same.

12:37.52

BRIAN

Bre You don't want to be in that you don't want to be in that position either. You're
like I don't I don't like that that is not what I want to happen at all right.

12:54.42

Mikhael Tara Garver
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We are just now building the network of conversations around real tools to create I'm
going to do another word now. Participant story experiences right? and so these are
my words right? I'm like yeah.

13:02.87

BRIAN

So wait wait. So wait real quick. So the easiest example for everyone to grab onto is
if you've ever watched westworld that is to me This is the one I can always use like
there are multiple stories going on and I can talk to people and I am feeling like a
person and I am not feeling I mean I might have that little bit of.

13:14.30

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um.

13:22.26

BRIAN

I Don't forget that I'm an audience member that's part of the thing but I also am
like I wouldn't have I did I bought my ticket So no one forced me to go there like
I'm there to have an experience hopefully and to move with whatever yeah, go ahead.

13:22.43

Mikhael Tara Garver

The head sweet.

13:33.79

Mikhael Tara Garver

And you're there and you're there to have so this is the thing I always say
participation somehow ah a large amount of immersive I won't even say this a large
amount of people think that participation has to look like here I am here I am here I
am like. I'm here and like really but we all as human beings participate in a
multitude of ways we are Neuro Divergent we are human we we sometimes need more time
we sometimes need to listen for a while we sometimes really like by listening we
find.

14:02.40
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BRIAN

Now.

14:10.57

Mikhael Tara Garver

Ourselves changed and then we can talk to someone talking and communicating can just
be a smile across a room and what I believe is a lot of immersive theater and
immersive cars and immersive music concerts and all the things that use the word
immersive. What.

14:13.78

BRIAN

Huh.

14:27.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

What I the reason I think that involvement for me is a key part of the training is
that it's built for one type of participation and so that means we are we are
building it for 1 person with 1 way that they want to participate and it is again
kind of doing the same thing. As there's something on a stage and there's someone
sitting here. It's saying this is how we relate to each other so this is something
like I would just say people will ask me all the time like is there a book. What is
the stuff where did you learn this. This is me.

14:47.12

BRIAN

Mean.

15:02.62

Mikhael Tara Garver

Being obsessed with this for twenty plus years like you know and and crafting this
language and making this language and and and having and starting now in the last 5
to 7 years like our field is understanding how to expand and also how to.

15:08.90

BRIAN
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Right.

15:22.19

Mikhael Tara Garver

Talk about safety like I Also think that way has created unsafe situations like real
unsafe situations of which like there's not consent. There's not consent like
fundamentally like and and I think of it the opposite way.

15:26.44

BRIAN

The way like I'm doing this come engage with me that kind of way is created and I if
you're right right? without? yeah, right, Totally totally. Yeah.

15:39.98

Mikhael Tara Garver

We as a field have the opportunity to model consent like we get to model it in like
yeah.

15:44.14

BRIAN

Um, so what does that look like so so we so I know we you know in Intro you know I
spoke a little bit about the the bigger the project you've most recently worked on.
That's really giant I Know there's other project you work in I know you're not the
only person responsible from that project but to give us kind of context. Can you?
ah.

15:56.20

Mikhael Tara Garver

No.

16:49.80

BRIAN

So mikey. Let's get into it talked about talk to me about this in practice both
consent and the storytelling tell me how this kind of comes to be or like what it
looks like in the real world I put on codes because I feel like you're creating
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world. So when I say real world. It's also the real world you're creating in some
ways.

16:55.71

Mikhael Tara Garver

Physics.

17:03.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

And I should say too right? Like what we did on Star Cruiser like what we what? what
happens each time I do a project is brand new. That's the craziest part because.

17:15.93

BRIAN

Here.

17:20.55

Mikhael Tara Garver

What like we just said right? So participation different types of participation that
means each kind of immersive experience how you design it relates to people
differently the context relates differently so I've created an experience over like
fifteen years ago called fornicated from the Beatles. And it takes place through
texting and then it leads people to rock concerts, live rock concerts and it happens
through the set of an actual band we could put in a new band every day during their
sound check. It was extraordinary, right? characters in the middle of a song set
would like pop up. People said it was like they were living inside and it was like I
living inside a concept album and that the character and it taught me a lot about
fandom right? So like my whole career has been I get really curious about how do we
relate to things differently I got really curious about why fans of music.

17:57.21

BRIAN

Got it.

18:12.94

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Were in their phones. This is in like 2007 it was before we were figuring out. It was
really before we were saying we would go to live Music. We would do this and no one
had started playing with like it's a light you turn it On. It was just like if you
felt nervous. This is what you did and it and. And our generation at least.

18:32.40

BRIAN

I and just so everyone's clear every time you every time Micki says this is what you
did. She's looking at her pretend phone in her hands. So I want to make sure you're
getting the point of like so you you all know this experience you're at ah, you're at
a rock concert where you like are looking at your phone because you don't like the
song you feel uncomfortable. There's too many people around you you pick up your you
look at it. Yeah, so this is where you got started to get a little curious.

18:38.52

Mikhael Tara Garver

Great podcast.

18:48.39

Mikhael Tara Garver

I Just got curious because I would say my generation Our generation was struggling
with this the most because we were We didn't have email really in college we came out
into the world as adults so I was really fascinated about our genuinely our
generation and how we were.

18:49.60

BRIAN

Obviously so.

19:06.33

Mikhael Tara Garver

Starting to navigate both these like kind of idle. You know, like idolized live
experiences like I grew up like going to a live music concert meant that like that's
why fornicated from the Beatles this idea that like our parents' generation like fell
in bed to the because of this. To see around a live concert right? like ah maybe
that's just my story and I don't actually think that's true about my parents but like
there was this sense that like like we would go to my parents would tickets to Peter
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Paul and Mary concerts from your kids right? like this sense that liveness and music
there is to me no more magic than music right? so.

19:25.69

BRIAN

Ah, yeah.

19:43.78

Mikhael Tara Garver

In this live in a live space and that feeling is what when we go back to what is the
feeling We're all looking for what is ah the magic. It's that it's that moment where
you're in a crowd at a rock concert and there's a beat and you don't even think about
it but you are moving with this and. Like a crowd of people all at the same time but
you are also having a very specific personal connection to the band and the music
that thing of like I am small amit something large I am myself amidst a collective to
me it I've seen it exist and what was happening was the phone face.

20:08.47

BRIAN

Ah.

20:19.84

Mikhael Tara Garver

Was keeping people from doing it right? They weren't engaging and I don't think it's
because they didn't like the song I think it was because they didn't know yet how to
engage in the phone again. 2007 right feels like a million years ago so it is um so.

20:19.87

BRIAN

Air.

20:29.80

BRIAN

Um, yeah.
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20:36.60

Mikhael Tara Garver

I became fascinated if we started to build stories and characters who were fans that
started in your phone and then became like literally you got to know them through
texting and in a real way like then how would you relate to them and we had live
invisible performers so we had performers who were. Live texting with multiple
audience members through a platform we built through like will pickens a colleague of
mine who's a sound designer with like a paper clip and a toothpick and taught himself
how to code and so you as an audience member for two weeks leading up to this
concert. You're texting with a character and it starts again in that participation
of. We read if you're someone who's texting every day we might text back to you every
day but it depends on the character you're texting with you're texting with Greg
who's like you know now he'd be like 48 kind of hasn't really taken on.

21:14.85

BRIAN

Ah.

21:27.63

Mikhael Tara Garver

Using texting he like there's no grammar involved baby by now he'd have grammar but
in 2007 now he'd be like I only want full sentences in 2007 he'd like forget to text
for three days right? like I was building something you know what I mean and and and
Greg would not necessarily participate and that's why you felt closer to Greg.

21:29.10

BRIAN

Yeah.

21:47.58

Mikhael Tara Garver

Because he participated with you in the way you did layila who was the club promoter
even though she's our age was like hey so great to chatt with you blah but but but
and chatting back. So even there right? The way we text is is a part of how we are
human now. And so I was interested in and I don't know if this feels like completely
off track but like for me experiential immersive is in each format. How do we explode
explore explode what it is to be human and all the different levels of participation.
So you text with this character only invisibly you could you can. You would see them
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on Facebook and you would see like they were living digitally and then you showed up
at this live show and they would meet you there but they'd never met you in person in
real life so they could honestly come up to you and be like Brian wait. Oh my gosh.
How is your dog. How is Henry like oh my gosh. We've been texting about that like.

22:37.38

BRIAN

What.

22:42.76

Mikhael Tara Garver

Is the is the training working right? or whatever it is because we had these
backstage tools that were tracking all the things so that they were ready to meet you
authentically. But also they the actor imagine all the things they're balancing that
live physical actor has not actually been texting with you right.

22:43.50

BRIAN

Yeah, yeah.

23:00.46

BRIAN

Got it right.

23:02.69

Mikhael Tara Garver

Live physical actor has had to get a download on all their friends that are coming
and they have a thing in their phone that lets them prep for that. So again, the
acting skills in this work are banana pants like this. Yeah.

23:16.42

BRIAN

Right? Because what you're talking about so what we're talking about just to kind of
relate to this is machine person thing is texting feeling very. It's real. It's real
person texting them but that rapper yes, but like 1 person's a text or person who
texts 25 people or something but they're.
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23:25.12

Mikhael Tara Garver

No it no real. There are real people. But yes, go ahead. Um, yep, there.

23:32.95

BRIAN

But they're in this character right? They're in they're texting as this character but
then the actual live body character is a different person. So what we think about
effect. So if you use westworld. For example, they're just uploading stuff into these
robots in real life. The performer is learning it and what I also hear you saying
Mikey at its best.

23:45.50

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yes.

23:51.33

BRIAN

The performer I Want to use that word lightly is knowing it or has it in their body
enough to not be annoying and be a real person when they meet you at this concert and
then that met yeah.

23:54.20

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, yeah.

23:59.86

Mikhael Tara Garver

And also like to be like yeah to be like wait Brian it something something hair and
you're like no my dog's name is Henry and I'm like oh my gosh I it's a crazy this
concert like so sorry, right? like real mistakes happen in real life right? and just.

24:14.75

BRIAN
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Yeah, yeah.

24:19.39

Mikhael Tara Garver

That's I find with performers that I'm training in this work. The biggest thing is
like the most important thing is relating make a mistake make a mistake like make a
mistake right? and then going back to what we're modeling.

24:27.47

BRIAN

Don't get it right? Yes, don't get it right? make it? Yeah so good.

24:34.38

Mikhael Tara Garver

What I'm modeling for you as a human being is I just modeled for you a transition
from a digital relationship to a real physical relationship I just modeled it for you
I Just showed you that I can be wrong in it I can show you that it can be awkward and
uncomfortable and so at that point in time what I was getting excited about is.

24:40.63

BRIAN

Right.

24:53.23

Mikhael Tara Garver

We're literally modeling for people how to transition from these different kinds of
relationships then the lights went down and the band starts to play and between the
songs of the set these characters you had gotten to know who are all fans literally
it would be like downbeat of song.

24:59.53

BRIAN

Aha.

25:12.80
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Mikhael Tara Garver

And they would ah be lit by flashlights and they'd be miked around so it would be
like if you were at a club and suddenly a conversation that was happening between 2
people whispering to each other just got magnified and so in my mind we were taking
steps of theatricality. Ah we were taking you on.

25:21.33

BRIAN

Yeah, right.

25:30.72

Mikhael Tara Garver

And in my rules when the music was playing we were in theatricality because once
music is playing. You're fully present and I will tell you what happened this was
like the game changer for me all these bands I had to convince them to do this and I
used to be in a band in college you maybe you know like many moons ago. Um.

25:44.50

BRIAN

Yes.

25:49.40

Mikhael Tara Garver

Paul G Lorenzo and ah um I these bands I had to convince them I had to be like my
coolest music self and be like I promise this isn't like theater like it could This
is this is example of how I've made a lot of my work is you have to say and I love
people who make theater. That's what.

26:00.71

BRIAN

Ah.

26:05.13

BRIAN

Right.
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26:07.64

Mikhael Tara Garver

I Love why we make theater but like theater has so much baggage and so I would say
and it has baggage around who's allowed in who's not in all that kind of stuff right?
So it's a it's not theater I promise and I would just have to convince them. They.

26:10.51

BRIAN

M.

26:26.58

Mikhael Tara Garver

Literally would come to us and be like we have never had an audience listen to us
more.. Never we've never felt like an audience was with us so much and people would
put away their phones during the music component because we then integrated things
that they'd had in those conversations. Into live events that happened during the
show. So then we were integrating that in so they felt heard they felt that their
their phone had been acknowledged. They felt like all their ways of humaning and
participating had been acknowledged so they let go and so like by the end.

26:47.83

BRIAN

Carter.

26:54.67

BRIAN

That.

27:01.93

Mikhael Tara Garver

The entire room is dancing together I'm not kidding even the snotiest of snobs of
music snobs and I'm telling you like I try we because we playtested this in New York
and in Boston and I was like I want music snobs I want music snobs because I love
music snobs.
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27:05.81

BRIAN

That's crazy.

27:16.88

BRIAN

Um, ah, right, no way. Yeah.

27:19.51

Mikhael Tara Garver

But I want like the guy who stands in the back and is like no way and and like just
this freedom because what we've done is created a space where all of the parts of
your uncomfortableness were dealt with and then and and so this was just a play test.

27:33.00

BRIAN

Got it.

27:38.19

Mikhael Tara Garver

And we sold those shows out never having to try but Blah. There's a whole story of
after that project. But that system that making what it is is We were all obsessed
all of myself and my team which like is vast and the performers who made that with me
like we spent years being obsessed with all the ways of. Transitioning people from
different modes of communication and the consent around transitioning people. This is
how you start to? Also model let me make sure I understand your comfort zone. So like
we're modeling, not just like which is one of the problems.

28:09.69

BRIAN

And her ah her.

28:14.50

Mikhael Tara Garver

Happens often with interactive experiences right? It just is like.
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28:14.71

BRIAN

Right? They'll grab by the hand or they'll be like this has happened to come over
like that's what that's what we imagine We really imagine this crappy horrible thing.

28:20.99

Mikhael Tara Garver

My my joke and you can't no one on the no one on the podcast will see this but my
joke which with a lot of immersive immersive teams that I developed this with is that
the like the like. Ah, quintessential. Immersive gesture is like a gesture of like
come here and then your arm goes down and then you pick up a lantern and then you
guide them through with the lantern and you grab their hand from behind and you pull
them Along. It's like the quintessential like let's do this and my feeling is if I've
got to like. Mind to you come here and pick up a lantern I haven't done my job right.

28:56.49

BRIAN

Um, ah but wait I want to just check in because what I'm also seeing so it feels like
if I'm the person who's trying to understand this and I'm trying to say yes, let's
let's hire Michael to do this job.

29:05.28

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, yeah.

29:09.77

BRIAN

Right? I'm like you must have to have 6000 actors because everyone has to have these
1 ne-on- 1 interactions in a large group. So I know you I've heard some of this story
because I really grilled you on all this coast. So interesting. But when we were
talking about starcruiser and how you can motivate an entire group of people without
it feeling.

29:11.54

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Now.

29:21.65

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, yeah.

29:26.64

BRIAN

Let's follow the lantern down to the cave like whatever that is yeah, go ahead.

29:27.85

Mikhael Tara Garver

Part of part of that is is good. Interaction is catching So like what that means is
like once that starts getting modeled to you. So let's go go to fornicated and then
we'll go to Star cruiser for a second. But so once you learned how to meet me as a
fan.

29:33.74

BRIAN

What does that mean.

29:39.18

BRIAN

Um, right.

29:45.91

Mikhael Tara Garver

1 of our characters and our characters was at your level. The only difference was
like we kind of knew they were slightly heightened, but everything about them. They
were participating with you. There wasn't we. There's 2 things I always try to know
and not only that it's true.

29:54.45

BRIAN
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They were wearing crazy ass outfits that were like who's this wck job like that that
way you weren't having that kind of expanive. Yeah.

30:04.93

Mikhael Tara Garver

Right? We also acknowledge the truth we created character narratives. So this is also
how do you write? the thing we had to create character narratives where it made sense
why they knew more people than other people so they were friends of the music
promoter and the music promoter have been like talk to my friend like we couldn't
create it. This is like I was just you know Joe's

30:08.96

BRIAN

Right? right. Right.

30:24.17

BRIAN

Random person that got yeah yeah.

30:24.94

Mikhael Tara Garver

Joe's sister and and Joe sister right random person like the connective tissue of why
they might know more people and also how many guests we related them to had to feel
true split it? yeah.

30:35.69

BRIAN

So Wait I Want to just pause for a second because I think that what we think about
immersive is we think it's like just make people interact and what we're actually
hearing I think whenever hears is we have to have the story writing or the script I
put in quote writing for each of these people so that is happening at the same time.
Because the concert is happening at the same time or the star cruisers are whatever
it is is's happening all at the same time and they have modes for why? Do they belong
there. Why do they? But why does it make sense that they're there. Why does it make
So So what I hear you taking out of is like look at my crazy costume and my lantern
and I'm going to go down like I don't have to do that because. The story surrounding
me is there and I also want to take the the dramaturgical piece of this which is each
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of these people has a story each of these people has a I put the in the quote script
because probably that some of that is improvised but there are certain things they
have to say at certain points probably but also that they.

31:18.66

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, that is.

31:22.49

Mikhael Tara Garver

They do? yeah.

31:29.47

BRIAN

There's a there's a timeline. There's up. There's a plot and so that we can't look at
a book back and then the person says this and then the person says that we're looking
at multiple tracks at the time of an evening or something like this which I know is
part of your methodology right.

31:37.15

Mikhael Tara Garver

So that's yeah, so so going back. So that's tracking which is a thing that I've built
out which which now is bonanza pants and like you can look at multiple. We did this
project for called Alexandria for. To be scaled to live public libraries all about ah
what if the library of Alexandria which had burned down was the first library on
record all of the dust of the library had stayed in all of our public libraries over
time and you could find it in the cracks of the thing and we we did it. We wanted to
be able to do it in a working library so we tested it in the boats. And why you
library it was a workshop I did with and nyu playwrights horizons and which is an 8
story functioning library 24 hours a day and so um, that was the largest we it was
our first step at having we had 18 simultaneous what you would call tracks going at
the same time which was um.

32:27.60

BRIAN

Okay.
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32:32.88

Mikhael Tara Garver

That doesn't mean the number of experiences you could have that means the number of
like you can track something a different multiple different ways. You can track a
narrative right? So there's and that's called yep so you do it by time. Yes, aha.

32:38.97

BRIAN

Right? Okay, would that be done by time would that be done by time if you were doing
it near like at one o'clock everybody this has to happen or this this this marker has
to happen or this q or something right.

32:52.44

Mikhael Tara Garver

But it's sometimes done by time. Um, that doesn't necessarily mean that that's how
the performer understands it they may understand it because they know when that car
when that how will you design it is like when that person turns that corner I've got
to go even if it's 1 minute later when it right? just like stage right? like you q
sometimes a qe is like.

33:04.85

BRIAN

Yes, right, right? right.

33:11.98

Mikhael Tara Garver

Go on the light sometimes a queue is go in the humans Sometimes a queue is like push
you on stage right? like it's time no matter what go like no matter what happens? um
and you going back a step you said dramaturgy which like I love because this is where
I do think being a theater artist.

33:16.52

BRIAN

Right? So so he was the music played go or what I get Yeah yes, ah.

33:29.82
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Mikhael Tara Garver

Is so key in that. Yes, if the fun thing about Halloween why people love it is like
it can just be like gesture hello candle lantern because we're all playing. We know
when we show up for a Halloween thing. We're gonna be frightened. It's gonna be fun.
We're like. Wearing a costume. We're all, we're all playing right? There's really
good Halloween immersive experiences that don't do that and but there's really good
Halloween experiences that do do that like I don't want to say that the like gesture
and lantern is bad. It's just it. It cuts out the dramaturgy right? You don't have to
do it and dramaturgy fundamentally in a play.

33:50.41

BRIAN

The friend.

34:00.50

BRIAN

Right? right.

34:09.33

Mikhael Tara Garver

Is what is the structure that gets us from beginning to end and so now in immersive
storytelling. You're dealing with layers of structure right? You're dealing with um
one of the things that actually exists in.

34:12.49

BRIAN

Ah.

34:18.15

BRIAN

Right.

34:25.85

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Culture change work which is a lot of the other work I've done like how we change
narratives in the world is called pluralistic storytelling. So that means it's the
theory that like 1 of the reasons we have some of the problems in the world we have
is. There's always a dominant story. This is the story right? What if instead.

34:38.11

BRIAN

Hit.

34:44.59

Mikhael Tara Garver

What is true which is we believe there are if you look around if I sit here right now
in this moment I have a story you have a story. My neighbor has a story someone I
can't see like and so if actually everything were built plurallistically and I'm just
making this sign of dropping I don't know.

35:00.97

BRIAN

Um, ask.

35:03.58

Mikhael Tara Garver

I'm looking at the chart in my head even if I am only experiencing this one moment
and relationship with you Brian the dramaturgy of that I all you may not realize it
but you will feel the expanse of my interconnection to many things and. Then if you
thread one of those stories to another story. You start to realize its outcome right?
like anyway and pluralistic storytelling is how sometimes really good television
works right? It's an ensemble thing. Another narrative comes forward right? like so.

35:31.64

BRIAN

Right? We don't know how it's all going to come together. We we don't even know the
other stories are happening at the same time in our mind that character I put in
quotes or actual real character doesn't know the other piece of the story maybe but
we know because what you're saying is at its best probably immersive does feel like.

35:42.50
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Mikhael Tara Garver

With it.

35:48.63

Mikhael Tara Garver

Will.

35:51.55

BRIAN

We have been taken on the a to a B we've been taken on some journey together and the
moment your your experience obviously is different than the other persons because
they had to interact with this character but we kind of arrived at the same
collective I put in quotes ending or but yeah, yeah.

36:03.00

Mikhael Tara Garver

I am interested I will say this I am interested in the collective moment I'm not
going to say it's good or bad and I'm not going to say that I mean that that's the
challenge with this work is like when someone when you said the thing of like how do
I hire you Michael that that's that's the biggest challenge not that I've had trouble
getting hired but like.

36:10.50

BRIAN

But.

36:22.15

Mikhael Tara Garver

I believe that the work you can create for example, scalable modular versions of this
work that can be done many times I love that like I loved thinking about Alexandria
or fornicated fornicated is made to be installed in a sound check right? like you
could.

36:31.76

BRIAN
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Ah, yeah.

36:40.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

You could repeat it. It was built for repetition out library of Alexandria built for
repetition in that in a functioning library right? So oftentimes the question comes
back to me of like but does it scale. Yes, you can design it to scale. You can design
it to repeat. You can design it to. Scale differently than other things scale you can
design it for thousands of people to feel it. Um, there's this test I talk about
there's a project I did called the experiment where um, we had it for the institute
of contemporary art in Boston and we had 10 minutes to onboard. 1200 people into this
texting platform before they got in a museum because they were waiting in line and I
created this onboarding thing called can I get your number which sounds sex sketchy
but basically is consent in a performance right? and it was like I'm not going to
just get your number It's like how do we.

37:29.00

BRIAN

Right.

37:35.88

Mikhael Tara Garver

How do we get to a place where people want to give us their number so they could be
put into this game so that then they start getting texted or whatever different
experience within 10 minutes we got 976 numbers with 20 performers.

37:47.42

BRIAN

Tell us how tell us how what do you do? What was? yeah yeah.

37:52.60

Mikhael Tara Garver

And that was about me training them in this immersive involvement which is this whole
system I built about basically listening how do you listen you spend 9 of those
minutes listening and one of those minutes getting the phone number right? and then
listening and connecting people so that everyone.
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37:57.87

BRIAN

Is it.

38:09.85

Mikhael Tara Garver

Is wanting to get other people to listen and they are not performers you. We also
cast them as people in line so it didn't feel as or like they were waiting as well.
It it didn't feel as um I'm coming to you and asking you for this thing. It was
actually a gift I was offering to you So like.

38:12.20

BRIAN

Right.

38:27.36

BRIAN

Nice.

38:29.62

Mikhael Tara Garver

The craft of how we did it and then like I said involvement is catching. So once you
would see someone participate and you'd learn the modeled behavior of how to
participate. Yeah, and also I just watched you be able to do it with someone while
they were shy.

38:37.96

BRIAN

I Want to do it too I Want to do it too I mean who wants to be left out I don't want
to feel left out.

38:46.91

BRIAN

A.
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38:48.84

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah I watched you participate with them respectfully with them being shy and so I
now know I can even just say to that person hey what? what just happens right? like
I'm I'm getting to know people by doing this and so with intent this is the like
literally everyone goes and seestarers or all the people with the monies and they're
like but how do you scale it I'm like.

38:55.17

BRIAN

What happened? yes.

39:08.51

Mikhael Tara Garver

You design it to scale like start cruiser the ratio of performers to audience members
is not necessarily I can't speak to it but I would say that if we had all of our
druthers right? Maybe it wouldn't be that way except for the fact that.

39:11.78

BRIAN

Ah.

39:25.14

Mikhael Tara Garver

We designed to that and so now it succeeds You can't do yeah.

39:26.17

BRIAN

Got it So wait. Let's give everybody like yeah, let's give everybody like a little
broad overview or not broad you decide of Star cruiser because I think it's a really
beautiful example of this work. Great.

39:37.37

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Um, I mean it's it's like and I'll get a little bit emotional right? like it is so
Starc cruiser when I think about it right now it is. It's what I've been waiting not
waiting what had'd been create. Building my craft for 20 years to be able to make
right like this stuff I'm talking to you about right? You're like mikey explain that
to me like say tell me the words you mean you can got to imagine like rock prompts
I'm gonna go back first I'm gonna go back there I'm gonna go there but I'm gonna just
say that like.

40:03.94

BRIAN

Um, but wait everyone here doesn't know it start so really just explain what it is
fat. Okay, okay, good. Okay, good. Okay.

40:14.74

Mikhael Tara Garver

I've lived in all of these spaces I've gotten hired by brands I get hired by a
theater I get hired by a museum I get hired by right like none of them understood the
words I was saying right? never in my lifetime for some weird reason even though they
actually prior to the to recent years we're the leader in this probably still are
never in my lifetime did I think Disney was going to call me and be like hey would
you come make this thing I just didn't think I've been making stuff on a popular
scale I've been making stuff in collaboration with Netflix and Amc television and all
these big but like. Disney and theme park to me felt like a different piece of it
that like I know they're are experts in and I'm not right? like there are I have the
great privilege of working with some of them now like Scott Trobridge who is
incredible or Anma Johnson or um Sarah Thatcher these people who I got to work with
on starc cruiser.

40:55.36

BRIAN

Matt.

41:12.73

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, Wendy Mcclellan Anderson who brought me in like so yes, okay, sorry, but but what
I'm saying is like so I I get this phone call. Ah so star cruiser the galactic star
cruiser is a two day tonight um
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41:13.99

BRIAN

Wait Mikey stop. You have to tell us what it is okay.

41:29.94

Mikhael Tara Garver

Fully immersive experience you ah into um onto the um ah Halcyon which is part of the
chandralock Cruise Line Um Chandrala Starline Ah you like going on a cruise you pull
your part of the star was.

41:46.11

BRIAN

It's part of the Star Wars World Just so we're very clear here. This is yep.

41:48.42

Mikhael Tara Garver

Part of Star Wars Canon Um, also note was not a Star Wars fan when I started working
on this so like learned so much in my life. Um, ah it it is fully in world. So what
happens is you drive up.

41:55.53

BRIAN

Yes.

42:05.93

Mikhael Tara Garver

In Orlando um, you've booked your twoday tonight cruise and your car gets allaed and
you enter through the portacoche and you take a um, ah transport ah like ah, a ah, a
small transport up onto the cruise line ship and that ship.

42:11.99

BRIAN

Is it.
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42:26.16

Mikhael Tara Garver

You'll stay in in your cabin for 2 tonights. Um, and we are going to take a cruise
through the galaxy now it happens to be a dangerous time in the galaxy. So we're
taking some extra precautions. Um, but ah the chandel of starlines is a high end
cruise line the house in.

42:41.78

BRIAN

Obviously obviously that's what we like? Yes, yes.

42:45.48

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yes, hi and um, you know and modeled after not necessarily the scale of a Disney
Cruise it's modeled and I think there are some smaller Disney cruises that are like
this but modeled after like there are these kind of 350 or so people cruises that
have more bespoke kind of.

42:58.14

BRIAN

Sure.

43:04.30

Mikhael Tara Garver

Ah, service and experience not that like big ones do too. But this is just it's
That's what it's modeled after right and um.

43:10.40

BRIAN

Got it right? So I just want to just check this because it's so cool. So I just want
to make sure that I check this and you just you know? Ah Michael is navigating a very
clear line of what she's allowed to share what she's not right now. So I just want to
make sure if we sound a little stilted in our language that is why because. We we
can't we also can't give away this experience and I mean she hasn't told me things
that she there's tons of things she hasn't been able to tell me of course. But you
know as soon as I heard about this I was of course looking at it. But like if you can
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imagine checking into I'm gonna put this in quotes into a hotel because it's not a
hotel but you're checking in and you staying there for 2 nights and you are in.

43:24.26

Mikhael Tara Garver

No.

43:42.29

BRIAN

And experience like you are it is ah it is happening and one of the things I just
take away from the way you say this is all of our preconceived notions about like oh
I'm going on to some. It's like going to a haunted hay ride like that is not the
world at all. It is the person who is checking you in it is the Bell hop.

43:44.25

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um.

44:01.28

BRIAN

Or whatever we might have called the bellhopp and is every single it is the way your
room is designed. It is every piece that is when you look out the window that you are
on a star cruiser in this galaxy and just the mind-blowing experience of that I just
think is so incredible and and what you talked about earlier just like.

44:01.52

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah.

44:18.96

BRIAN

This is a I know how many hours is that two days is that 72 hours how many hours is
that 48 hours to qui sorry I didn't do my math badly I did my bath method so forty
forty eight hours of being immersed in this world and if you can imagine. So I just
think about the dramaturgy of 48 hours is quite wild to me. So okay, so.
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44:22.71

Mikhael Tara Garver

It's 40 It's like 48 hours

44:34.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

The drama. Yeah, so no, no, we do sound stilted and and it's also because you and
what we're talking about right now too I'll be honest as we're being stilted is the
really hard part that all of this work has.

44:37.00

BRIAN

Yeah, don't want to interrupt you but I wanted just to make sure that I really paint
the piece of that.

44:52.59

Mikhael Tara Garver

From fornicated Star cruiser about explaining what it is. We have a really hard time
explaining how revelatory it is because what's revelatory about it is the experience
right? like because no one the thing about it is you are correct like the artful
design of the hallway.

44:52.96

BRIAN

Um, yeah.

45:01.61

BRIAN

Right.

45:11.85

Mikhael Tara Garver

The way that the cast the belt. The the servers the everyone were trained. There's
this um, incredible creative director in Disney named Corey Rouse who has been
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spending years really working with what they call their cast which is not necessarily
performers. It's the it's everyone who works.

45:29.10

BRIAN

Oh yeah, when I worked at the Disney store I was a cast member just so we're when I
was sixteen years old yes yeah

45:30.92

Mikhael Tara Garver

Out in the grounds correct and Corey has done this incredible work around. How do I
still be myself and how do I do my job and how do I and and so and there's people who
have run who still run that building. Every detail of the design is making it so that
your ability to feel involvement which I'll explain feels effortless and true and
organic.

46:01.80

BRIAN

And.

46:03.95

Mikhael Tara Garver

And so that when the performers who are characters are embedded in it doesn't feel
again. It goes back to. They got to have a reason for being there. They've got to
have a reason to relate to. They've got to have a reason and that your relationship
to getting involved in the story because the choices you make impact the narrative
that they. Things that happen on the ship directly your choices impact things
actually actually and impact experiences for other people. So the underlying theme of
it for me that this does is says we all have the ability to make choices.

46:26.66

BRIAN

How.

46:39.75

BRIAN
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Hit.

46:42.70

Mikhael Tara Garver

And we all have a right to our choices. We are all doing what we think is right? most
of the time but that doesn't mean that what we think is right? doesn't have
implications on other beings and if we could start to pay attention to those
implications and those could be as important.

46:45.57

BRIAN

Okay.

47:01.44

Mikhael Tara Garver

As us thinking we're right? How could the world change.

47:02.97

BRIAN

Right? So what? I'm also the beautiful piece I'm here is of course this social
justice and activism that also can come through in something as wild as you might say
Star Wars. Yes, yeah.

47:10.47

Mikhael Tara Garver

and and I will now and I will now say very specifically that is my thing the Disney
Corporation does not have any and it's true, right? like it's not like Disney is
stating that I'm saying that's my underlying why for why I make this work not just
star cruiser is is that i.

47:18.45

BRIAN

Brother.

47:25.10
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BRIAN

Right? right? right.

47:30.19

Mikhael Tara Garver

I'm not interested in you having a choice and it being able to choose anything you
want to do because I think you need more choice in your life. Turns out, you got
plenty of choices you can turn on the Tv and watch a big gazillion things. What I'm
interested in making are things where your choices have impact and then that impact
becomes something that you have to content.

47:36.59

BRIAN

Right? right. Correct. Right? right? Yeah yeah.

47:49.93

Mikhael Tara Garver

With in a positive way and it's still entertainment like people are dancing and like
like I've watched grown adults hide behind a whookie and creep along and they're not
Star Wars fans like I can't explain to you right? and Like. So The experience of it
is I'm you know I will say that for me and and and again so many of these things you
can go online like the things I'm saying right? now you can go Online. You can watch
videos for days of people having this experience. Um, and.

48:23.54

BRIAN

As.

48:29.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

You know it it. It is a commitment but also I keep saying it's I mean it is so I
worked on sleep. No more years ago which is another well-known um immersive project.
Yeah sleep.

48:34.76

BRIAN
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Yeah I'm sure a lot of the audience I'm sure a lot of people listening right now will
know sleep. No more yeah and so it's just so you know I never saw sleep no more and
it sounded to me like the thing I would never want to see because here's what it
sounded like and you can tell me where I got it wrong? okay.

48:52.32

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, the house.

48:52.56

BRIAN

You're gonna go in a room and some Yahoo actor is gonna be jumping around in their
underwear and then you go to the next room and it'll be something different like that
was how it was described to me and so I'm sure that's not what the experience was so
you can you get great right.

49:03.66

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, that's not what it is yeah but but I will say this right I think you feel that
way I have the context of knowing where what happened what kind of productions were
made when we were in college and so I think that's why you feel that way.

49:13.14

BRIAN

Yes.

49:18.41

Mikhael Tara Garver

But yes, um I just would I don't think you are no, that's what I think the I think
look sleep. No more is still running. It's run for over a decade it has and it was.

49:18.70

BRIAN

So Great I Want to make sure I am not disparaging sleep. No more I'm sure people had
really incredible experiences. There. The word on the street in my house was that and
so that's why it wasn't my but vibe. So I Want to make sure that yeah. Yeah.
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49:36.97

Mikhael Tara Garver

Built 10 years prior to that. So I worked with my incredible colleagues at Punchtrunk
which is a company based out of London they created is even more they have a show
open right now. Um, oh my gosh I'll remember it in a second I will remember it and I
can't in this moment burnt city. Um.

49:41.16

BRIAN

Might.

49:51.48

BRIAN

Okay.

49:54.90

Mikhael Tara Garver

But they've done many productions they had done sleep. No more 10 years prior to it
coming to the us. It came to the s at a rtamericanrepertory theater in Boston I was
the associate director there and then helped us kind of sustain the show and cast and
train the show and help build the show. And then was a consultant in New York and
then now it's run for ten some years I I believe that sleep no more is should always
be There are so many people who um, love to take credit for that production. Um, and
it comes from this kernel of a company called punchdrunk and is in my mind one of
their kind of most sustaining works.

50:26.33

BRIAN

Right? I need to see it Obviously I need to see it because I have this this bad
commercial given into my ear. So great I will give it its bads. Yeah.

50:31.18

Mikhael Tara Garver

And it's something to look at and what? no, but but what you're talking about I love
that you admit that because that is exactly the immersive theater. Bad News Bears
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Fear I have like I don't want someone to touch me. I don't want to go into a naked
room unless I feel comfortable I don't want to write um and I would say that the.

50:49.47

BRIAN

Right? I Also feel like there can be a self-masturbatory feeling when it comes to
these and that's the vibe I don't care about like I'm not here to make you feel good
about what you jumping around I want I'm here I'm here openhearted and to be taken on
a journey. And I think that is the that's the Bruise. That's the bruise that some
people might enter into a into some kind of immersive experience with is like I you
might.

51:09.10

Mikhael Tara Garver

Don't act. Yeah.

51:15.00

Mikhael Tara Garver

Well and to be fair to them that happens a lot right? like I'm not saying that's what
happens at sleep. No more I'm actually saying it happens a lot and like with great
respect to my colleagues and to my my like we are all struggling with the fact that
and and I find this that there I always say like The reason I was able to build star
cruiser which we'll talk about is because I've had the privilege of failing at this
for over twenty years it I I have this stuff like what star cruiser is not having to
do with star wars but this multi narrativeative immersive so this is the first of its
scale with that is narrative.

51:38.81

BRIAN

And.

51:53.46

BRIAN

Ah.

51:54.35
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Mikhael Tara Garver

And immersive so sleep. No more doesn't intend to be narrative. Not its goal sleep.
No more is about wonder it's it is it is it is about wonder and it's about kind of
voyeurism and I think that's what people love about it. They wear the the thing that.

52:08.62

BRIAN

But yeah rip.

52:12.74

Mikhael Tara Garver

Punchtruk did beautifully that no one else has done is they really created this idea
that all audience members wear masks which kind of creates. Um it creates the fourth
wall. That's it you move around. You got a fourth wall on your face right? like and
and so as long as you feel it that way.

52:18.33

BRIAN

A half. Right? right? right.

52:31.20

Mikhael Tara Garver

It's the choreography extraordinary. The design is extraordinary. Your ability to
open a drawer and touch these incredible things is extraordinary like it is
extraordinary and it's scale and it's wonder it isn't interested in being narrative.
It's why like.

52:39.34

BRIAN

Got it that.

52:45.64

Mikhael Tara Garver
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I was able to really do their work well because I understood what they were trying to
do and I could support that I am interested in narrative immersive just me not saying
it's better I'm not saying but it's not them.

52:51.49

BRIAN

Right? Yeah, well, that's my taste I think that's my taste I think that's my taste as
well. I think my taste is I love a story bring me in the story in in Stark cruiser.
You've got like so many stories that are happening and a collective story at the same
time which is what I think is.

53:01.53

Mikhael Tara Garver

And and is yeah.

53:10.12

BRIAN

The most I don't know that like you said like 1 person's action in their experience
on this ship affects the outcome of the story and how do I as the guest. Yeah, how do
I as a guest as a person here like get hip to that like what magic.

53:20.70

Mikhael Tara Garver

And the relation.

53:29.73

BRIAN

How does that work.

53:29.85

Mikhael Tara Garver

I mean so so just like you said right? we were talking about fornicated imagine
that's an experience where there's some texting and then there's a 2 hour show this
is 48 hours it exists
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53:41.52

BRIAN

Yeah, also just ever knows you go to sleep. You don't have to you don't stay out for
40 hours and make sure everyone's very yes. Yes, yeah.

53:47.72

Mikhael Tara Garver

Through your yeah no you you stay in a cabin. It's like a cruise right? you go into
your cabin but when you look out the window you are looking into the galaxy and
things that are happening in the galaxy on the bridge because of some of your guests.
Those things will impact what you see out your window. Um, and I don't actually know
Brian that you that I believe just like in the world right now right? like there's
there's a feeling in the world. We all kind of feel it right? We feel it. We're like.

54:06.60

BRIAN

But just so wild and amazing.

54:17.67

BRIAN

And.

54:22.59

Mikhael Tara Garver

The world feels a little shaky and crazy and so what like if you said to everyone
like I don't know why you're stressed like they'd be like where are you living right?
What what universe are you living in right? So what I think.

54:24.24

BRIAN

Yes.

54:31.17

BRIAN

Ah, where who are you? Yeah yes, okay.
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54:39.53

Mikhael Tara Garver

Happens with this level of immersion and this is in full credit because like I came
on the last year for a variety of reasons like and again with phone call come in
three weeks which will there's another story for another time. Um, my colleagues who
had been building this for 6 years like the detail and the thinking. And the
dramaturgy and the interconnectedness it's just extraordinary and like when I arrived
like and I'd known about it right? I remember I was I spoke at the immersive design
summit 2 years prior on a stage just before this was announced. And like recently we
like actually looked at the program and realized like I like realize that right like
like my my well in Sarah Thatcher who's um I believe I think she's one of the
executive creative directors on it I never remember who's executive and who's not
but.

55:21.80

BRIAN

People you would have met who you worked with now were there? Yes, yeah.

55:35.15

Mikhael Tara Garver

Incredible leader in the on the project like lead team. Um, she and I've known each
other through the immersive world for a long time but had never been able to work
with each other. We're on you know the board of the immersive experience institute
and all those kinds of things. So. We'd been thought leaders next to each other but
we'd never worked together and I'd known she had been working on it and she'd been at
disney you know she's been at disney now I think close to 9 years and um is an
incredible like ah incredible designer around thinking of the way technology
integrates and user technology integrates it. And did this project for Disney called
the optimist which is a deep cut and if and like I say go find out about the optimist
because it's so cool and she did that with Scott Trebbert who I work with now and it
shows you how Disney has really been in a lot of ways experimenting. With this kind
of work for a long time but the scale of Disney makes that kind of intimacy
challenging because how do you scale it and therefore but yet Disney has the greatest
opportunity to do it because they already have access to so many people right? So
like.

56:34.24

BRIAN
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Ahead mother.

56:41.71

BRIAN

Right.

56:45.39

Mikhael Tara Garver

The thing in our field that I will say is a really tricky reason why you get a lot of
like I'm going to immerse at you is because we have a huge gap between the people who
are in their basements trying this for the first time and a place to then.

57:00.10

BRIAN

So okay.

57:04.70

Mikhael Tara Garver

Train and get more X There's no place to train and get more excellent at the craft to
then go do it at this level. There is no place.

57:09.97

BRIAN

Um, so I pause So when you're saying specifically about train at the craft I Want to
be clear because I think this is what I've gleaned from this. It is the training of
the craft of the people whose boots on the ground people who are yeah on the not the
the the. Set I'm going to say who know how to listen and be in their track and be a
person to another person in a very different way of thinking about acting that space
is ah that is a specific craft that yes actors are better at and Improv actors may be
better at but also could be get in the way at times.

57:44.41

Mikhael Tara Garver

I Actually think Improv actors sometimes struggle with it because actually you cannot
improv it Improv Fundamentally it's its goal is who's funniest, right? like are you
do you make? Do you hit the joke right? So like you're trying.
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57:45.76

BRIAN

I'm imagining because of the we are.

57:53.82

BRIAN

Yeah. You can't yes and because you some things are a no is what I'm like you can't
yes and because that's not how yeah got it got.

58:03.91

Mikhael Tara Garver

You got to be able to say no. In fact, so it's it is yes, no right? It's like it's
like I'm hearing you but no, that's a boundary right? like but but when I say the
craft I actually mean it holistically. So I mean I think there's performers.

58:12.90

BRIAN

Yeah.

58:20.72

Mikhael Tara Garver

But there's also the designers. There's the writers. There's the creators of this
work. The thinking about how we develop this work the massive navigation and
negotiation between like performers in this work are working with designers and as
equals like and designer like.

58:35.96

BRIAN

Right.

58:40.80

Mikhael Tara Garver

54

Subscribe | Watch on YouTube
These transcripts are generated by robots. Apologies for any mistakes.

https://plnk.to/brian-breaks-character
https://www.youtube.com/user/brianpatacca/featured


Ep. #90 - Pioneering Experiential Entertainment with Star Wars
Galactic Starcruiser Immersive Director Mikhael Tara Garver  -

Transcript

It's the hierarchy of most organizations and most ways of making art do not function
in the same way there still has to be a a like leadership and a compass and a like
but there are more look The the.

58:50.76

BRIAN

Sure yeah.

58:58.39

Mikhael Tara Garver

The curve of the wall is going to impact this as much as the sound of the music in
that moment as much as where the actor stands as much as what they say as much as
what messages just came through your phone which is called the data Pad on the star
cruiser. Um.

59:12.52

BRIAN

F.

59:15.93

Mikhael Tara Garver

What messages just came through from a character. So like once you open this
Pandora's box and you say you are fully immersed. Um, ah a it is hard to not have
everything matter right?

BRIAN

Got it and but I also hear you saying though that also means that we you are often
having to you or someone because okay ready I'm a lighting designer I'm a tech
designer I'm a sound designer I'm an actor I'm a musician.

59:54.19

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, yeah, yeah.

59:54.77
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BRIAN

I know what that job is okay I know how to show up to that job. You are you as a
person who is saying you're doing something you've never freaking done before or
having to not only like explain it repeatedly but also like almost um. And a very
similar conversation that we had with Brad Hawkck who was on the podcast is you're
having to collaborate in a very like I'm not going to step on your ego but I need you
to know that this is different I need you to know that this is where you're almost
having to like put a ah a stake in the ground over and over again. This is what we
have to stand for this time we're standing for something different than just great
sound assign. We're standing for something different so you are having to be both.

01:00:16.47

Mikhael Tara Garver

Ah.

01:00:33.20

BRIAN

Educator and leader in a way that might feel I mean Mikey that's got to be tough when
you're like talking to like some 60 year old person who's been the business forever
and I use 60 as a status position. Yeah, right.

01:00:38.22

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um I.

01:00:43.55

Mikhael Tara Garver

Imagineers right? like yes and there's my improv experience. Yes, and I think I come
to it with a lot of compassion because like I've had to learn that compassion.
Frankly, yes it let me be human. It is tough.

01:00:47.60

BRIAN

Um, yeah.

01:01:01.13
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Mikhael Tara Garver

It's exhausting I feel at times I am the I am the messenger of change even though
when they once they have done it people are addicted to doing this work So I'm
actually not saying hey you sound designer you now have to be less of a sound
designer I'm actually saying to you.

01:01:16.56

BRIAN

Thanks.

01:01:20.60

Mikhael Tara Garver

Hey, you sound designer now your ability to be open to this experience has expanded.
You do you? The best You tell me the best way to do you I will trust you will know in
my my work like once I Trust you that you understand the thing about this work is the
work is larger than any one person. You cannot be a star in this work. The moment you
think you are a star. It doesn't work and it breaks the whole thing. So.

01:01:40.63

BRIAN

Ah.

01:01:46.71

BRIAN

Because the stars the audience is what I'm hearing you say over the stars the story
or in the audience.

01:01:51.90

Mikhael Tara Garver

The stars the world The start like when we used to do it in site specificific work I
would always say like this really cool building is going to outweigh you every day So
don't try and the moment you don't try then you're just involved you're you're
relating and I think that the piece of this I will say is that the. Yes, it is hard
but also like I've experienced this in how I take along executives in that journey
and and truly the only thing that really changes it is building their trust and like
acknowledging their fears right? like that sound designer if I don't know a kid
sounding sound designer that that. Props designer that imagine is scared because they
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want to do their job. Well right? like they have their own human feeling and I am
asking them to not to I'm saying like yeah you do your job well and then there's also
this where we need to connect to all these other pieces in a different Way. Um.

01:02:31.69

BRIAN

And.

01:02:43.49

BRIAN

Right.

01:02:47.79

Mikhael Tara Garver

And so I think so I think there's that and then I think I think about like the
executives who especially if you think about star cruiser right? So to give context
star cruiser is the largest collaboration along multiple departments in Disney
History so that means live entertainment.

01:03:01.52

BRIAN

So wait. So I whenever hear departments like that. Yeah live entertainment
imagineering sound cla.

01:03:07.27

Mikhael Tara Garver

La entertainment imagineering Lucas film. Ah ah parks resorts all the things all of
it right? And that's not departments. There's another language for it but like lines
of business like literally like Disney operates better than almost any other massive
entity right? and this was the first time it was like.

01:03:13.00

BRIAN

Hospitality. Yeah, all that? Yeah yeah, yeah, yeah, right.
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01:03:25.79

Mikhael Tara Garver

And now on this one thing we got to all do it together and understand how we all have
languages where we work and we have to do it at the excellent level. We want to and
we have to do it and we are really good at what we do like resorts is really good at
what they do live and.

01:03:27.94

BRIAN

We're in do all.

01:03:44.94

Mikhael Tara Garver

Team is really good at what they do like they run those parks like what they do in
those parks is game changing right? So we're now saying it's not that you have to let
go of all that this is just a different engine for a slightly different car.

01:03:59.90

BRIAN

Right? because you have to imagine like everyone just think of this the housekeeper
who is going to come and turn fix your weird bed because it's not even a normal bed
and what it is Okay, yeah, um, ah might look not normal on the outside but like like
that is gonna yeah how do they talk to you in the hallway.

01:04:02.27

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah, yeah.

01:04:10.70

Mikhael Tara Garver

It's a normal bed. But yeah space bed. Yes.

01:04:17.60

BRIAN
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And what do they like if you start to engage with them and like what is the training
that they'd have to have to have that not that they need to be part of the story but
they have to not screw up the story in some way or let ruin the experience for you.
You. You told me this beautiful story about a couple of people who really who are
guests. Would you mind sharing a little bit about some of the reactions. You've heard
busy I think people will be really curious about that I know I don't want to lead the
witness.

01:04:38.83

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yeah, and and and yeah I want to say two things. The first is because it's connected
to that is the crazy part is that everyone from customer you know, guest services to
the performers to. To the housekeeping they have been changed by doing this work. So
like I have I have performers saying to me I am going home and communicating
differently to my my husband to my wife and having different kinds of conversations.
So.

01:05:02.42

BRIAN

So wait so pause. Yeah yeah, go for it. Go for it.

01:05:17.31

Mikhael Tara Garver

That comes from a for the performers and for the cast. Ah,, there's so for the
performers. There's a training I do called Immersive involvement which is massive and
and is is how they do this. It's not just like now you listen like there's tools and
training and all that stuff whole other story for the designers. They were able to
feel like they could expand and have more of themselves in it than they had in a long
time that doesn't again mean that other things they do are bad but it it opened up
this view for them of of how how that work could be made.

01:05:56.76

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, and also I think you know it has to do with the way I do it right? like I am like
everyone in this room I don't care if you are housekeeping intern ah executive who
ever has the best idea we are all equal in this room because when the guests come
into this room Like. We have to we have to figure this out. Um, and we're not all
equal and also we're not all equal like we have to acknowledge our Status. We have to
acknowledge that we're all afraid of losing our Jobs. We have to acknowledge like all
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those things are true too. So That's how I work and I think that creates a unique
experience. Um, but that involvement.

01:06:24.28

BRIAN

Right.

01:06:34.17

Mikhael Tara Garver

Like Mike the performers who are doing this who have now done this since March or for
a while more than March now because of playtesting like they are. It's extraordinary
when I go back to see what they what they can do and how they listen and what they've
learned and how it's changing their lives out in the world.

01:06:50.78

BRIAN

And part of what I'm hearing you say So I think I want to make sure that this is what
I because this is a you know we talk about this a lot on this podcast is theater Tv
film painting photography. We talk about all kinds of great writing all this
creativity if you can imagine.

01:06:52.66

Mikhael Tara Garver

And to me that's game changing right? Um I think.

01:07:09.35

BRIAN

Seeing in real time your presence work affect a human being This is the space where
you get to see it because no matter even if on the stage you get to see people laugh
or hear them laugh or hear some see them. Smile. It is very different than being a
cross from a person. And seeing them. Yeah, be there? Yeah, we say we're say yeah.

01:07:27.62

Mikhael Tara Garver

Not only that you you are Changed. You are literally changed. You are actually having
a relationship like this is the thing I try to say to people guests who so I'll tell
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you some stories about some guests in a second that are. Who have said it to me so
outside of here so I can say it. But um, the thing about it is that we have to part
of doing this work Also is you have to find.

01:07:45.85

BRIAN

Yeah, yeah, yeah.

01:07:58.84

BRIAN

Yeah, for sure.

01:07:59.32

Mikhael Tara Garver

Self-care for the performers of a way for them to let go of these relationships at
the end of every 2 days because they genuinely build these relationships. Um, we also
have to train boundaries. So when I'm training immersive involvement. It's about how
do you listen? but also how do you keep yourself safe and create boundaries which is
better ways of being human and relating.

01:08:04.43

BRIAN

Right.

01:08:15.69

BRIAN

Right? You could take them home to your mom and dad now right right.

01:08:17.78

Mikhael Tara Garver

How can I both be vulnerable and have boundaries right? So this is why no this is
people who are saying I am talking to my family differently now because I just had
different tools right? So our guests. Um, there's this Ah there are a couple of
moments that for me are regulatory i. I'll share it in a way that is a personal thing
I don't know if that happens on here. But you know if it's allowed I know it's Brian
so it's allowed so I have um, ah some injuries that mean that I have some. Ah.
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01:08:41.23

BRIAN

It Of course it does. Of course it does Yes I.

01:08:52.30

Mikhael Tara Garver

Sensory injuries that I I had a wall fall on me ten years ago that's another story
for another podcast another time. Um and it impacted my synesthetic functioning. Um,
you have to understand that. Also that's your sensory functioning I'd written my.
Graduate thesis on sensory storytelling which obviously is what this all relies on
right? So there's the poetic poetry around it. There's the symbolism around it.
There's like the fourth wall falling on me all the things that are just like 1 must
laugh now. But it's what I deal with and most of my rehab. Um, is and was around
veterans because it's very similar and so I feel very connected to the veteran
community in what it means to live in the world differently? Um, and I don't even
understand a piece of it but I understand a piece of it. So there's this one. Story
um, where a gentleman was there with his daughter and we have this part of the
training the experience saber training where you go in to do a very sacred training
around the sabers sabers like light sabers with our saja who are these like. On the
ship. It's like on the cruise ship you have been signed up for Saber training. That's
one of your activities you're doing but the saja are force sensitive so they are
sensitive to the force. They are not forced wielding. They are not a jedi but
they'rerefore sensitive here I'm speaking star wars right now and I'm really proud of
myself. Yeah.

01:10:06.76

BRIAN

Right.

01:10:17.66

BRIAN

And it's so exciting I have the biggest amount. It's so far I'm not even that big of
a Star Wars Geek and I get super cool. Yeah.

01:10:22.85

Mikhael Tara Garver
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So you know, just you know like I right now am feeling like I want to call up my star
wars friends in Florida and be like look at what I just did I was so easy with my
star wars talking. Um I have a t-shirt somewhere around here that says like
bleepbloop star wars that they made for me because I showed up not knowing star wars
and be like you know the bleep bloops. Um, anyway, ah this basically um, thought we
we. There's been a quite a few experiences. Um, this was one of them where a father
daughter ah older father daughter and go in and go to saber training and the saja.
Are incredible and it's yes, it's a training but also things happen during the
training that are kind of revelatory and um says.

01:11:06.70

BRIAN

And wait just so everyone's clear Everyone who's a guest has a light saber in their
hand during this time which is so cool. Okay, just carry on. Yeah right.

01:11:14.54

Mikhael Tara Garver

They're given a training saber Yes, during that time and um, what we're practicing
though is not Fighting. We're practicing Presence. We're practicing that like and
this goes back to how do you build the narrative sorry secret secrets build the
narrative so that it serves you later On. I Don't want to teach people on an enclosed
ship. How to fight each other what why would I do that and then tell them they can't
Fight. You know you got to teach them how to be a part of a collective and how to
connect to the force and how to use their training to be a part of something larger
right? and.

01:11:34.32

BRIAN

Ah, right right.

01:11:45.70

BRIAN

Um, yeah.

01:11:46.29

Mikhael Tara Garver
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Therefore you will be better and it's true in the thing you will be better at
utilizing your saber if you do that That is how the game is designed that right all
that design. So anyway, this guy goes in and and with his daughter and he is invited
to.

01:11:55.36

BRIAN

Um, go ahead.

01:12:02.82

Mikhael Tara Garver

Hey, he says hey I'm just going to watch I'm not going to Participate. There's a
place in the back where you can sit and um, his daughter goes through the steps and
he's slowly over time because even if you sit in the back you're and you're engaged
by the Saja to be a a citizen to be a citizen who is there in witness like
witnessing. People in front of you who are who are protecting you and who are a part
of this force you are still connected to force right? like again all the layers of
participation are acceptable showing up is enough for some people. Um and this whole
experience happens which I'm I'm not gonna go. In detail and but ah the game changer
was at the end of the um, the end of the sailing. Ah this Saja was saying goodbye to
people because what after you say Goodbye Um, because they're getting off the ship
right? So we're going to say goodbye to them. They are and the saja. This young This
woman says to Saja I Just need to tell you something? Um, when we went to dinner
after Saber training my father has never talked to me about his time in service.
Never once like I'm a grown woman I brought him here. Never once and we sat at dinner
and we had a conversation about his time in service. And what it meant to be in
service and she was.. He's a Veteran. He was a veteran and she was crying and the
father comes over and thanks this Saja and I mean that's just one story of like the
gentleman who was visually impaired who.

01:13:20.85

BRIAN

Because he's a veteran I want to make sure we cut. We just make sure everyone. Yeah
yeah.

01:13:39.60

Mikhael Tara Garver

Came up to myself and another creator on the project and said I went into saver
training and I saw I don't see but I saw I felt and I felt seen um people who I see

65

Subscribe | Watch on YouTube
These transcripts are generated by robots. Apologies for any mistakes.

https://plnk.to/brian-breaks-character
https://www.youtube.com/user/brianpatacca/featured


Ep. #90 - Pioneering Experiential Entertainment with Star Wars
Galactic Starcruiser Immersive Director Mikhael Tara Garver  -

Transcript

in hallways who even people who worked on the project who will say I worked on this.
Made this and yet sammy looked me in the eyes and asked me will I help him and I felt
it in my gut and I said yes and I felt I felt and I felt seen and um, those moments
to me like. Standing in the back of a room and hearing 300 some people um cheer for
different points of view and then laugh and support each other so like this idea that
like we all know.

01:14:34.89

Mikhael Tara Garver

What we're doing. We think we're doing the right thing but like what if it's also
that we have to be able to see other people who think that they're doing the right
thing to and that those things disagree and that we still need to figure out how to
be together just seeing those moments people relating to each other differently.

01:14:35.23

BRIAN

And.

01:14:52.17

Mikhael Tara Garver

It just it's the reason I get it's it's what I was built to make and and Disney gave
me the opportunity and the creators there to come in and be a leader in making this
last year of it in a way that like we it was. It is the hardest thing I've ever
worked on because once you get to that scale like the detail and you're working in a
place where the pressure is high as it is always but also like you're doing something
new in a place that does what it does really? well and everyone is afraid of failing
for good reason. Like not because they're not going to take risks but because like
they have jobs and they're afraid and it's not It's not a bait just a lot of money.
We're not in a basement. We're not in a basement like and the world was ready like I
had no idea right? like I wasn't paying attention.

01:15:32.40

BRIAN

Yeah, yeah, and we spend a lot of money and yet we spend a lot of money. Yeah, right?
Also people watch Disney we're gonna see if you fail this the whole world's gonna
know.

01:15:48.35
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Mikhael Tara Garver

All the blogs and the and the Disney whatevers everyone was ready for it to fail
literally articles were written about this is going to be horrible and then there is
a quote from this guy who is like I don't even know who he is but he's made like his
career in the last decade of like.

01:15:48.87

BRIAN

Oh the Star Wars fans must have been losing it. Yeah.

01:16:06.18

BRIAN

How.

01:16:06.99

Mikhael Tara Garver

Tearing down disney's a Disney critic he came when he came everyone was like oh god
he wrote. Um, we can never go back again. This is that this is this is the game
changer. We can never go back again. I don't but also like when that happens.

01:16:14.23

BRIAN

Wow that I don't want to give that guy that much power. But also Wow But yeah.

01:16:25.80

Mikhael Tara Garver

I'll be honest, what he was talking about here's the thing This is the thing that has
come out of everything and this is probably a good place to kind of bring us to which
is no one is leaving going The good news is the designer sorry the designers on this
did such an.

01:16:32.63

BRIAN

Yeah, yeah.
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01:16:41.95

Mikhael Tara Garver

Excellent job at designing the building at designing the game at designing them.
Whatever that no one leaves being like that game was awesome. The game is just
awesome. The design is just awesome and it lifts them and it does exactly what it's
supposed to do and what ends up happening is people leave and they go.

01:16:59.67

BRIAN

I.

01:16:59.88

Mikhael Tara Garver

I am changed I was changed by these relationships literally people who work at Disney
who don't really know what's happening are going down there for a test. They come
back and they're like I feel an emotional relationship to those characters to my
family to my colleagues that I went with.

01:17:14.27

BRIAN

Are.

01:17:18.20

Mikhael Tara Garver

I Feel a different relationship to people and so what this also proved was that the
human interaction and of setting ourselves up for the best type of layers of
participation and involvement. That's the game changer right? um.

01:17:31.28

BRIAN

Right.

01:17:35.88

Mikhael Tara Garver
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And it doesn't always have to be star cruiser right? Like that's the thing I keep
saying is like that is a huge investment and and that's not what is going to be.
Everyone's ability but the craft is possible at whatever scale you're at that doesn't
mean everyone I can give it to you in a podcast but like there is a craft.

01:17:45.51

BRIAN

Right.

01:17:51.89

BRIAN

Right.

01:17:53.94

Mikhael Tara Garver

And there's very few of us who have gotten the opportunity to really explore that
craft and now all I want to do is like spread it out into the world and have more
people know how to do it right? So yeah.

01:18:00.55

BRIAN

Do it again? Yeah yes, yes, right? So for. So for everyone listening I think that's
what's so interesting about this is all those pieces dramaturgical technical
performer ah hospitality person that you know. When it all is coming together. The
memory isn't just the the experience is the memorable piece and I think a lot of us I
mean I'll say in my own life when I think about what do I want to spend money on and
I'm not saying this as a commercial for Star Cruz I'm saying this in like in terms of
way think about spending money is I would love to have experiences with my family and
with my friends and with.

01:18:28.60

Mikhael Tara Garver

No.

01:18:36.70

BRIAN
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My loved ones that are memorable more than I want ah like ah a beautiful golden
wedding ring which f way I we've never bought our engagement ring. So ps everyone. So
like that like I would rather have those memorable pieces and so kind of what you're
saying is you know we have our pinnacle experience of television theater art. We
remember the way we experienced it and what this is so beautiful is the extended ah
experience of that the that the full immersion in an experience like that.

00:00.00

BRIAN

Yeah, so in all this and all the work you've done in the decades of doing this in the
decades of feeling like you got it right? and you had the the you said like the
luxury to be able to get it wrong and make mistakes and figured out What is the
biggest thing that it has taught you.

00:00.25

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yes.

00:15.57

BRIAN

That mikey the person is taking away I would say.

00:17.88

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, um, the biggest thing it has taught me is you know I spend. My life figuring out
how to create these ways that people can feel connected and feel human and so mikey
the person Michael the person you know it. It's taught me how much the scale to which
I will do this to keep myself from being human and connected right. The scale to
which I will craft all of these things and work with all of these people and make it
about them. You know and so what it has taught me is that we consistently need our
own need ways of finding our way back again to what connects us to others. That we
will do that we do so much work all the time to protect ourselves and that we
consistently need that and and if this work can eat through entertainment through
like laughter and joy because that's where the part we didn't talk about is like.
Doesn't work if you're not laughing if you're too serious. You know through laughter
and joy and craft it through all those things if we can start to give people ways to
remind themselves to connect to to to what makes them human and to other people like.
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01:28.83

BRIAN

Hi.

01:44.56

Mikhael Tara Garver

It makes me hopeful. Um because genuinely like I remind myself over and over I'm not
good at it I don't want to make it I know how to craft it I know to dramaur it I know
how to lead others in it I can lead a room of hundreds upon hundreds of people and
thousands of people I've led before.

01:45.70

BRIAN

Great.

02:03.40

Mikhael Tara Garver

Huge stadiums myself 1 ne's own humanity is still really hard to get there and to be
to stay there and so like if I can have that compassion for myself or try to that's
the compassion I want to bring to the work I'm doing so.

02:19.55

BRIAN

I Yeah I love that like he I love it so much I think it really aligns with what we
talk about here is you know we really try to celebrate the people with the path least
taken and I think oftentimes the obstacle in our own life is the thing we doggedly
chase and becomes the gift that we're able to offer others and you just so kind of.

02:21.69

Mikhael Tara Garver

That's the thing.

02:28.62

Mikhael Tara Garver

This.
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02:35.86

Mikhael Tara Garver

Total.

02:39.44

BRIAN

Encapsulate that and the way you do talked about this and then also in all of your
work. So I want to thank you for really giving us insight into this world that I
think probably anyone listening is like okay I got to go to Florida now or I got to
wait for the next immersive thing I can go experience so I can have opinions about it
now because now I actually have I know. Um, Mikey You wouldn't describe this way as
like the gold standard but different ways to think about what immersive can look like
I think is the way to to think about this and narrative versus. Yeah yeah,
experientially right? So thank you so much for joining us today and for giving us
more insight into this and for bringing your whole heart to this discussion and the
work that you do.

03:01.24

Mikhael Tara Garver

We just need words. Yeah. Thank you.

03:14.95

BRIAN

Um, if anyone wants to keep a track with what's going on next with you is there A
great place for them to look at that or follow you along with you.

03:20.80

Mikhael Tara Garver

Yes, um, my it will get better. But my my Instagram ah mtg experience. Um, or you can
go to my an easy way to get to me is um, my company website which is thirteen
eexp.com um for my name Michael Tarragarver Dot Com

03:32.53

BRIAN
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Right? right? and we will put all of that in the show notes we'll put in the show
notes. Of course you can click that right now if you're listening to this on your
phone Apple fixed their whole show notes situation. You can literally tap it right
now and it will take you right there.

03:38.55

Mikhael Tara Garver

So those are the ways.

03:48.84

BRIAN

So if you want to learn a little bit more. What's going on. Can you tell us anything
about what's next for you is it still is it too top secret to tell us anything.

03:55.00

Mikhael Tara Garver

Um, what's next for me right now. I I am actually working and trying to work on all
these things I just talked about which why was so great to do it I'm working on a
book. Um, and how to kind of spread the spread the skill sets and spread the world
across the world I am working at Disney as a consultant on some other things. Um, and
ah I am ah going to be in Denver coming up. Ah speaking about the star cruiser with
two of my colleagues at the dig which is the Denver immersive gathering. Um and maybe
more to come. You know these projects.

04:28.89

BRIAN

Right? that? Yeah, they fall out of the sky and some weird we're right? They really
do all right? Thank you so much mikey. Okay, we'll go get coffee later. Love you bye.

04:32.39

Mikhael Tara Garver

Knows who knows they do.
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